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March 24, 2017 

The Hose Company, LLC 
Mr. Michael Benzer 
Mr. John Gilvey 
162 Main Street 
Beacon, NY  12508 

Re: Infiltration and Inflow Investigation 
Hudson Beach Glass site 
162 Main Street 
City of Beacon, New York 

Dear Messrs. Benzer and Gilvey: 

Hudson Land Design (HLD) has completed an infiltration and inflow investigation at 
the above referenced parcel as required by the City of Beacon.  The investigation was 
conducted on March 24, 2017 at the existing building at 162 Main Street, which consists 
of a three-story brick façade building with a one-story addition, which serves Hudson 
Beach Glass.   

The former fire house was constructed in the late 1800’s and an addition was reputedly 
constructed in the 1950’s.  The building faces Main Street, and is located at the northwest 
corner of the intersection of Main Street and Cross Street. 

The first phase of the study consisted of an exterior inspection of the building to 
determine the location of roof leader discharge points.  The three-story building has a flat 
roof that discharges northerly (to the rear of the building) where there is a gutter that 
collects and conveys the runoff westerly.  At the northwest corner of the building, there is 
a downspout that visibly discharges to the surface.  The one-story building also has a flat 
roof that pitches easterly toward a gutter that collects and conveys flow southerly.  At the 
southeast corner of the building, there is a downspout that discharges into a corrugated 
pipe along the sidewalk/building interface.  The collection pipe is a black corrugated 
plastic pipe that discharges directly into the catch basin at Cross Street.  The same black 
corrugated pipe was observed in said catch basin.  The attached exhibit 1 shows the 
general schematic of the above described roof drainage system.  






